For Immediate Release-June 5, 2020
CITY POOL WILL REMAIN CLOSED FOR THE CURRENT SEASON
Goldthwaite, Texas.    For a variety of reasons, including lack of certified lifeguard staff, unavailability of training certification, restricted capacity and compliance with recommended safety guidelines the pool will remain closed for the current summer season.  “We are saddened by this outcome but this has been a very unusual year so far,” commented Mayor Mike McMahan, “public safety and having adequately trained lifeguard staff have challenged our ability to open the pool.”
The airport, terminal building, golf course, ball fields, Goldthwaite Pavilion, City Hall lobby and Welcome Center have all been re-opened.  The Welcome Center hours are currently limited due to availability of staff.  It is expected the Welcome Center will return to normal full-time operations by July 1, 2020.  The City will continue to operate these facilities in accordance with recommended capacity and safety guidelines.
If you are feeling ill please avoid the above listed public places. The guidelines state you should contact your primary care provider if you are feeling ill.
The Texas Department of State Health Services has a website with the most up to date information regarding conditions and recommendations in the State of Texas.  The website is DSHS.Texas.gov.  In addition, Gov. Abbott’s website has additional information regarding the re-opening of Texas.
For questions about this release please contact City Manager Robert Lindsey at 325-648-3186.
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